			 




		[image: ]

	
	Daily Update 

	
	Thursday 22nd July 2021




	[image: ]

		
	
	

	
	This daily update contains important information for community pharmacy teams, including details of the ongoing response to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

In today's update: ICS and pharmacy commissioning; more information on self-isolation rules; last chance to complete CPAF screening survey.

NHSE&I confirm intention to delegate pharmacy commissioning to ICS
In a letter issued to the leads of Integrated Care Systems (ICS) this afternoon, NHS England and NHS Improvement (NHSE&I) have confirmed their plans to delegate the responsibility for the commissioning of primary care services, including pharmaceutical services, to ICS.
This means that, subject to the will of Parliament, the activities in relation to the Community Pharmacy Contractual Framework (CPCF) currently undertaken by NHSE&I regional teams will be transferred to ICS from April 2022. Not all ICS may take on that role in April next year, but they will all be expected to do so by 1st April 2023.
The negotiation of the CPCF will continue to be undertaken at a national level.
Learn more about changes to the healthcare commissioning landscape

New self-isolation rules for healthcare staff: update
From this week, double jabbed frontline NHS workers who have been told to self-isolate can now continue to go to work under certain circumstances. In their Primary Care Bulletin today, NHSE&I have provided more information on the process for healthcare providers to follow. 
Public Health England (PHE) is updating its guidance to enable essential frontline staff, who have been double vaccinated, to return to work following a negative PCR test if they have been asked to isolate due to potential contact with COVID-19. This applies to all contractor groups in primary care. Further details can be found in this NHSE&I letter and on the PHE website.
A discussion will need to take place between the relevant worker and their employer about whether it would be appropriate to make use of these provisions based on the facts of the individual case.
Risk assessment as per the published guidance should be carried out by the senior clinical leadership in that provider (e.g. a pharmacy). NHSE&I recommends that the risk assessment takes into account the considerations in the letter and any other recommendations or instructions from local public health teams.
Contractors are asked to notify their local commissioner of the outcome of the process (unless they inform you this is not required) and assume that the Director of Public Health (DPH) must formally authorise each individual's return to work, unless notified of an alternative sign-off process.
Read PSNC's announcement of new self-isolation rules for healthcare staff

3 days left to complete this year's CPAF screening questionnaire
Community pharmacy contractors are reminded that they have until 11.59pm on Saturday 24th July 2021 to complete the Community Pharmacy Assurance Framework (CPAF) screening questionnaire: over 10,000 (around 90%) pharmacies have already done so. By completing the screening questionnaire, contractors reduce their chance of being asked to complete the full CPAF survey
Contractors yet to complete the questionnaire should review PSNC's CPAF screening process briefing for 2021/22, which explains the changes from the last CPAF process and provides guidance on the new questions.
Find out more about this year's CPAF screening process
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